
Town of North Hampton New Hampshire

North Hampton Dog Park Committee

Notice of Public Meeting

6:30 PM Thursday, August 2nd, 2018

Mary B. Herbert Conference Room; 233 Atlantic Avenue

DRAFT
Call to order

Pat McLean called to order the meeting of the Dog Park Committee at 6:41pm.
Attendees:  Pat Mclean, Casey Dupuis, Paige Libbey, Amanda Jonovski, Michael Trotta, Anne Nettleton, Jalisa Bush, John Dover
Not Present:  Ronni Martin, Colin Smith, Meredith Vallee, Philip Thayer, Willow Foley
Approval of minutes from July 12, 2018:
Minutes were reviewed. No changes were to be made.  
Motion to approve the minutes; made by ​Jalisa. Seconded by Michael. The committee unanimously agreed to approve.
Outstanding items and New Business:
1. Resignations from committee
Valerie Gamache and Marlane Bernardo
2. Select Board Meeting Review

Pat reviewed the outcomes Select Board Meeting with the committee. General discussion about the select board meeting. 

John brought up the benefit of dog parks not only providing interaction for animals but how they encourage citizen interaction and brings together individuals in the community that may not have met otherwise. 

Pat reported that the Select Board would like to have us back to attend another meeting after taking time to review our current status. Pat will follow up with Bryan to confirm the date of the follow-up meeting and will confirm that we are on the agenda.
Pat reviewed a proposed idea of a new potential location of the park. The committee plans to research this location further. General discussion regarding other potential land opportunities. 

3. Response to Seacoast Online article
Casey reviewed her communication with the author of the article.

The Social Media Sub-committee reviewed their response to the article on social media and shared the current status of the committee’s Facebook page. 
Casey will email follow up with the reporter once the committee has taken a group photo, including all of our four-legged friends. 
The group agreed to meet again in 2 weeks on Thursday August 16th to take this photo. Committee members are to arrive outside the North Hampton Town Hall office at 6:45pm. 

Paige’s mother agreed to take the photo of us all.  

4. Discussion of 501(c)(3) Filing Fee
The group compiled donations and was able to successfully raise enough to cover the $275 fee. 

Motion for Pat to write out the check to Meredith for the filing fee; made by Pat; seconded by Jalisa. The committee unanimously agreed in favor. 
Pat agreed to follow up with Meredith to confirm any additional steps that need to be taken to get this approved. 

Note: this is in regards to the FEDERAL filing fee; the $25 STATE filing fee has already been paid.

5. Discussion of current 501(c)(3) Status / Update
On behalf of Meredith, Casey shared the exciting news that we received notice from the State that Friends of the North Hampton Dog Park is officially recognized as a New Hampshire Nonprofit Corporation. 
6. Discussion of offer to “borrow land”
Casey shared a conversation she had with a local resident who currently has excess land that is not planned on being used/built on for the next few years and offered to temporarily donate the land.

The group discussed in depth the extreme costs associated with clearing the land, assembling a park with fencing and parking, disassembling and relocating the park as well as any costs incurred from storing these materials if land is not readily available at the time the resident would like to take back the land. The group also discussed the legality and town complications associated with building a temporary dog park. 

Casey agreed to email the resident back, thanking for the incredible generosity, informing of our concerns, and asking questions to learn more about the area of land- including the tax map and lot number. 

The group agreed to allow the resident to stop by the committee meeting on Thursday August 30, 2018 if he/she would like to further discuss our reservations and the restrictions faced with temporarily borrowing land. 
7. Band Stand Advertising
Jalisa had reached out to the individuals who manage the Wednesday North Hampton Band Stand concerts to see if we would be able to hand out flyers to raise awareness. The request was denied as they do not allow any outside organizations to be involved/solicit concert goers. 

8. North Hampton Old Home Days
Amanda reminded the group that the Town of North Hampton annual Old Home Days event is soon approaching (August 11th) and mentioned this would be a great event to get the word out at and spread awareness of our committee’s mission.  
The group discussed finding out who organizes this event and ways we could be involved. 

Pat agreed to call Joe Manzi from the town’s Parks and Recreation department to ask if there is a way we can get involved and if we would be allowed to hand out flyers. 
If approved, members of the committee have agreed to attend.  Amanda agreed to create and send out a smaller, condensed version of the dog park flyer that Casey agreed to print copies of.
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:58pm; made by ​Jalisa. Seconded by John. 

The committee unanimously agreed to adjourn.
The Next Meeting Will Take Place on August 16th @ 6:45pm and will take place outside of the North Hampton Town Hall for a group photo of the committee. 

The following meeting will take place on Thursday August 30th @ 6:30pm in the Mary B. Herbert Conference Room.
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